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My Response to the Main Issues Report

Development Bid Reference - B0944 - Inchgarth Road

I believe that the land at Inchgarth Road should be included in the Local Development Plan for the following reasons:

I am a frequent traveller to the south side of town from Bieldside.

The least congested route is by station road, however, given the narrow top section it is very commmon for cars to start descending the hill then having to stop as

cars on the way up are too far over the road, this halts traffic on the North Deeside Road, causing a blockage and is an accident waiting to happen. When you do

cross the bridge the south exit has very poor visibility splays and is very dangerous. I would welcome the proposal to mitigate these risks of traffic accidents.

As far as the green belt is concerned the screened development will probably result in a more attractive sight than a rough field.
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